Tlicho Government
Box 412, Rae-Edzo, NT XOE OYQ o Tel: (867) 392-6381 Fax: (867) 392-6389 www.thcho.com

Laurie McGregor

Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada
PO Box 1500

Yellowknife NT

X1A 2R3

Canada

December 12, 2013

RE: Diavik Diamond Project — 2012 Environmental Agreement Annual Report

Dear Laurie,

As a party to the Environmental Agreement, the Thichg Government has reviewed
the Revised 2012 Environmental Agreement Annual Report (EAAR). We are of the
opinion that this year’s version of the EAAR does not live up to the expectations and
obligations of the Environmental Agreement and is therefore unsatisfactory.

This version of the EAAR is not a fully comprehensive document bringing all of the
relevant Environmental monitoring information and reporting together in one
place; and there are certain aspects that are missing altogether it seems.

We thank you for the opportunity to comment on this document as it is an
important report for our Government to keep up to date on the Environmental
monitoring, impacts and mitigations occurring at the Diavik minesite.

Please do not hesitate to call me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kerri Garner

Manager, Lands Section, Department of Culture and Lands Protection

Cc. Arnold Enge, Chair, EMAB




